FOREIGN LANGUAGE EXPLORATORY (FLEX)
SALISBURY MIDDLE SCHOOL

2012-2013
Dear Students and Parents/Guardians,

Welcome to Foreign Language Exploratory (FLEX)!  This course will be unlike any that you have taken before, perhaps even different from what you expected.  This exploratory class will provide the unique opportunity of opening a window to the world.  My hope is that this class will be an enjoyable and exciting experience.  In this class we will be studying the origin of languages as well as the cultures associated with the Latin, Spanish, and French languages.  We will also be studying Deaf culture and American Sign Language.  
Our study of the languages will begin with an Introduction to Language.  We will discuss the origins of different languages and where those languages are spoken.  (5 days)

We will then study the culture of Ancient Rome.  In this unit there will be an emphasis on the Roman activities of chariot racing and gladiator battles as well as learning some Latin vocabulary. (10 days)

In the Spanish unit we will learn some basic vocabulary in Spanish as well as the Spanish words for some musical instruments, how to express preferences for a specific type of music, and talk about the music of the Spanish-speaking world and the music from around the world that influences it. (10 days)

In the French unit we will learn some basic vocabulary such as greetings and expressing likes and dislikes (food).  Much of the unit will be based on the Disney movie Ratatouille. (10 days) 
Lastly, we will be studying Deaf culture and American Sign Language.  We will be discussing the history of ASL and describing some of the obstacles Deaf people face.  The students will also be learning how to sign the alphabet and use it for some basic communication.  (10 days)

*Days in each unit are approximate and may change.  The order in which units are taught may also vary.

NECESSARY SUPPLIES: To be brought with you to every class.
1. paper
2. a pencil or pen

3. a folder or binder for notes and handouts (you may share a folder with another class as long as there is a separate section for FLEX)
GRADING POLICY:

1. Classwork/Homework:  We will be doing many different activities in class including listening activities, reading, writing, speaking, games, discussions, and projects.  Point value will vary with each assignment.  Some homework may be assigned for this class. Any activities not completed during class time will need to be completed as homework. 
**Specials Homework Policy – If your homework is not completed on the day it is due, you may turn it in the next calendar day (NOT necessarily class day) for 50% of the grade earned. If it is not turned in the next day, a zero will be assigned.  (This policy also applies to any classwork that is to be finished for homework.)

Ex: Homework assigned Monday and due Wednesday.  If you turn it in: 

· Wednesday you get full credit.  

· Thursday you get 50% of what your grade would have been (if it is 80% correct/complete, you would earn a 40%).  

· Friday or later, it is a zero.

2. Tests/Performance Based Tasks (PBT):  There will be a test for each unit.  We will review before each test. There will also be a PBT for each unit.  While students may have some class time to work on these projects, some at home time will be required. Students will usually be given a few days to complete projects out of class. 
3. Class participation:  Class participation is extremely important in a language class.  The participation grade will include being prepared for class, completing the warm-up, participating in class activities, exhibiting cooperation and good behavior, and being on task. It is also important that students try to speak the languages we are learning in class! 
MAKEUP POLICY:

It is the responsibility of the student to make up work and tests after an absence.  Five school days are allowed to make up work after returning to school.  Work that has not been made up within the five days will be recorded as a zero.  Makeup tests need to be scheduled immediately upon your return with Mrs. Crissman for before school.
RULES AND PROCEDURES:  My classroom rules are developed so that the atmosphere yields a 






productive and efficient working environment for all.
To have a safe and successful classroom environment, we must have O.R.D.E.R.:
· Organized: This includes having your folder, paper and pen or pencil every day.

· Responsibility: Students are responsible for their own actions – including arriving to class on time, completing all class work and homework, and their behavior while in class.  

· Discipline:  Students will practice self-discipline while in the classroom.  You will enter the class quietly and begin the warm-up. Students should be in their seat by the late bell. It is expected students will listen to instructions and follow them the first time they are given. 
· Effort: All students are expected to do their own work to the best of their ability.  I do not “give” grades, you earn them.  

· Respect: Refrain from eating, drinking, chewing gum, or personal grooming during class time.  Raise your hand to speak or ask permission to get out of your seat.  Also, be respectful of your peers, the teacher, and the cultures and languages we discuss which may be different from yours. 
· Follow all Salisbury Middle School rules, policies, and procedures. (If you have any questions about the school rules please refer to your agenda.)
If you choose not to follow the rules the following actions will be taken:

1. Verbal warning

2. After-school detention 
3. Office referral

*A phone call home may be made at any time*
I am very excited about the new semester and I look forward to getting to know you.  Welcome to the fabulous world of language!

Sincerely,

Erin Crissman
410-677-5149

ecrissma@wcboe.org
www.senoracrissman.com

**If students need to see me before school, my office is in E129 and I will only be available during TA – I travel to WiHi and leave after period 3.

*This syllabus should be kept in your FLEX notebook to reference throughout the semester*
Name:_______________________________________________________ 
Period:____________________

Dear Parent(s) or Guardian(s),

Please complete and sign the contact sheet below and return it to me with your child by the next FLEX class period. It will be their first homework grade!  If you have any questions about the class or your child, please contact me (preferably by e-mail).  
Thanks! 
Erin Crissman
Students:

I, _________________________________, have read and understand the grading policy and classroom rules and consequences Mrs. Crissman has established.  I also understand that Mrs. Crissman reserves the right to modify the syllabus as needed and I will be informed of the changes.

Student’s Signature



_______________

 Date_________________
Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

I/We, _____________________________________, have discussed and reviewed this syllabus with my child.

Your Signature(s)



_______________

Date





*Contact E-mail:   

   __________________________________________________________________________
*Contact Phone Number:   _________________________________________________________________________

